
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
PO Box 47890  Olympia, Washington 98504-7890 
 Tel: 360-236-4030  711 Washington Relay Service 

 
May 18, 2021 
 
 
 
Keith Grellner, Chair 
Washington State Board of Health 
Post Office Box 47990 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7990 
 
Dear Chair Grellner: 
 
I am writing to recuse myself from the Washington State Board of Health (Board) 
proceedings involving complaints against Spokane Regional Health District (SRHD) 
Public Health Administrator Amelia Clark.  
 
The complaints the Board is investigating are centered on the termination of former 
SRHD Health Officer, Dr. Bob Lutz. Following his termination from SRHD, Dr. Lutz 
became, and continues to be, a Washington State Department of Health employee. 
 
Given my involvement in the proceedings could potentially present a conflict of 
interest—whether perceived or real—it is in the best interest of the proceedings for me 
to recuse myself. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Umair A. Shah, MD, MPH 
Secretary of Health 
 
cc Michelle Davis, Executive Director, State Board of Health 

Jessica Todorovich, Chief of Staff, Department of Health 
 Kelly Cooper, Director, Policy and Legislative Relations, Department of Health 
 Kristin Peterson, Assistant Secretary, HSQA, Department of Health 
 Scott Lindquist, MD, MPH, Acting Chief Science Officer, Department of Health 
 Elizabeth Perez, Director, Center for Public Affairs and Equity, Department of Health 


